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Minorities appear to be showing little interest in serving on a Yakima police citizen advisory committee the city created last year.

The city has so far received just seven applications to serve on a committee criticized by some as falling short of what was proposed in an inquiry panel's recommendation more than two years ago.

While there's little interest in the committee, a key Hispanic organization is pressuring the city to take action against a Yakima police supervisor accused of making derogatory remarks about minorities in public.

But the city says it's still waiting for an investigation to be completed.

The creation of a citizens advisory committee also is up in the air.

The Yakima City Council more than two years ago assembled a panel led by Yakima attorney Joe Falk Jr., after former Yakima police officer Tony Ramos complained about discrimination to the state Commission on Hispanic Affairs.

The panel recommended the city take several actions, including the creation of a citizens committee to independently review complaints about officer misbehavior, particularly racial profiling during traffic stops.

The City Council last year, however, decided a committee would not review complaints from citizens.

But those who have applied so far for the committee's seven positions do not reflect the racial and ethnic makeup of the community, Mayor Mary Place said Thursday.

A lack of Hispanics is a key concern.

"That is not what I envisioned this to be," she said. "I don't have the proper mix."

Seven citizens would serve with two police officers, Lt. Mike Merryman and Sgt. Joe Salinas, who have been selected by the police department.

Place says she's asked state Hispanic Affairs Commission Executive Director Antonio Ginatta to help the city find Hispanic applicants.

Place said she believes the committee can be effective, even though it can't review complaints about officers.

Its role in building relationships between all residents is just as important, Place said.

"I think that's a shame because I think this committee can do great things for us," Place said.

The Hispanic Chamber of Commerce wants another type of action - disciplinary action against a police supervisor accused last year by former Starbucks employees of referring to Hispanics as "wetbacks" and "beaners" and of suggesting more Japanese should have been killed in World War II.
"We are concerned that it appears the city of Yakima is dragging their feet and (is) not very concerned about the negative perception that continues to grow because of these types of non-actions against police department officials," Chamber president Velma Perez wrote in a Feb. 17 letter to Place and the City Council.

But Place said the city is still waiting to hear from the Washington State Patrol on follow-up interviews with people who may be witnesses.

"If a decision needs to be made, we need all the information possible," she said.

The city decided to investigate Lt. Gary Belles when Ramos and his attorney, Cliff Freed, turned sworn statements over to the city following mediation that led to a $90,000 settlement of a federal discrimination lawsuit Ramos filed against the city.
Ramos sued the city after he lost a civil service appeal of his December 1999 firing.
